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Ohio Chamber of Commerce Announces New Headquarters 
 

COLUMBUS, OH – Today, the Ohio Chamber of Commerce announced it will be moving from its current 
Columbus location at 230 E. Town Street to the historic building at 34 S. Third Street. The Ohio Chamber of 
Commerce will be headquartered in the first two floors of the building which is directly across the street from 
the east entrance of the Ohio Statehouse. 

“For five years we’ve been looking at moving into a different building or updating our current facility,” explained 
President and CEO Andrew E. Doehrel. “When the opportunity presented itself to have our headquarters on Capitol 
Square in a building that is now on the historic registry, we found the perfect fit.”  

The building is currently undergoing renovations after housing the Columbus Dispatch for 91 years. The Ohio Chamber of 
Commerce anticipates a late summer move-in. 

“This year, the Ohio Chamber of Commerce is celebrating 125 years of advocating for Ohio businesses,” said Doehrel. 
“Thus, we find it very fitting that we are relocating to such an iconic building within direct view of the Statehouse.” 

The Ohio Chamber of Commerce is a champion for Ohio businesses so that our state enjoys economic growth and 
prosperity. With over 8,000 members, we have been Ohio’s premiere business advocate since 1893. 
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